ITEM NO. 21(B-11)

INSPECTION REPORT OF ROAD LIGHTING POLES WITH HPSV FITTINGS IN TALKATORA GARDEN.


In the Council Meeting held on 19.05.2010, it was directed that a Sub-Committee comprising Er. R.R. Singh, CE (E-I), Er. V.K. Pandey, SE(E-III), & Er. A.K. Joshi, SE (E-I) shall inspect the existing 52 road lighting poles in Talkatora Garden to ascertain their condition for eventual use.


Accordingly, the inspection was carried out by the above team on 21.5.2010.  The report is as under :-


The lighting poles with HPSV fittings are installed along the footpath.  It was observed that most of the poles were found rusted.  Paint covering cracked and chipped off.  Junction boxes attached with the poles for connections have fuse carriers of old designs and separate metallic door closures.  Being accessible, the metallic parts have been found missing.  The fuse carriers and covers at many places were also missing.  Consequently electrical connections were lying uncovered dangerously.


The HPSV fittings mounted on poles are old.  These are not energy efficient.  Glass and protective wiremesh coverings in many fittings were broken and missing.  Also because of ageing, the light output has reduced considerably due to which the area is not well lit which is inconvenient to the pedestrian.


Being of old design, the poles give a shabby look and do not gel with the surrounding area aesthetically.  The poles are mounted firmly on plinth in the ground and after dismantling / cutting they will not remain of same uniform length.


The existing poles and fittings have also served their useful life and are not reusable on account of above deficiencies.


Considering that Talkatora Garden is frequented by visitors in large number and is also very near to Indoor Stadium, a venue for the forthcoming Common Wealth Games, state of the art light fittings have been proposed to uplift the footpath lighting system in Talkatora Garden.

The Sub-Committee recommended the following ;-

1. The existing 52 poles having HPSV fittings, as detailed in estimate, be placed with state of the art, energy efficient light fittings.

2. The existing fittings are also not reusable and should be disposed off suitably.

The recommendation of the Sub-Committee is placed before the Council for information.

COUNCIL’S DECISION
Information noted.
